
April 18, 2023 

THE REGULAR MEETING FOR THE VILLAGE OF EDEN BOARD:  

1. CALL OF MEETING TO ORDER  

The regular meeting of the Village of Eden Board was called to order by Jay Baumhardt   

Present were, Jay Baumhardt, Kari Schlefke, Todd Gitter, Ed Costello, Kevin Goebel, Owen 

Gellings, Shea Stahl, Colin Salter, Ashley Vosskuil. 

Pledge of Allegiance was said.  

Roll Call was taken.  

A motion was made by Todd Gitter and seconded by Owen Gellings to approve the March 28, 

2023; monthly board meeting minutes as presented. Motion Carried. Unanimously. 

A motion was made by Kevin Goebel and seconded by Todd Gitter to approve the April 11, 

2023, Zoning Board of Appeals minutes as presented. Motion Carried. Unanimously.  

A motion was made by Owen Gellings and seconded by Kevin Goebel to approve the treasurer's 

report, as presented.  Motion Carried. Unanimously.  

A motion was made by Shea Stahl and seconded by Todd Gitter to approve paying the bills as 

presented.  Motion Carried. Unanimously.  

A motion was made by Owen Gellings and seconded by Kevin Goebel to approve temporary 

borrowing. Motion Carried. Unanimously. 

2. PUBLIC COMMENT 

 
3. NEW BUSINESS  

Colin Salter from the EJAA came in to give an update. The Hockey Rink was a huge hit, they are 

looking at the possibility of doing it again next year. All the lights work great at the baseball 

diamonds. They are currently working on getting score boards for the soccer field. There will be 

a spring league for soccer this year. Fall soccer registration is open. Currently there is 139 kids 

signed up for the baseball/softball leagues.  

A motion was made by Owen Gellings and seconded by Kevin Goebel to approve the operators 

licenses as presented. Motion carried. Unanimously. 

A motion was made by Kevin Goebel and seconded by Todd Gitter to approve sending an 

ordinance violation letter to 302 Margaret Ave. Motion carried. Unanimously. 

Ed gave an update on the estimates on the purchasing of a new siren. One estimate was 

$4675.00, and another was $5616.00. Ed wants to get more information before we move 

further. There were questions raised if we would have to buy a new control panel which would 

be an additional $3035.00.  

4. SEWER PLANT AND PARK 



Ed gave an update on the Sewer plant project. By August or September, the landscaping, and 

fencing should be completed. Crane should be gone in roughly 6 weeks and possibly December 

to start switching plant operations.  

Street Sweeping will happen in the middle of May.  

Parks are open for operation. 

5.UPDATES  

Jay gave an update on the Community Center parking lot. Bids are being advertised for the 

project. The Bid opening will happen May 4, 2023, in Eric Otte’s office.  

6.ITEMS PENDING   

New Village Sign is in progress. It is currently marked out. A concrete slab will be poured, and 

lighting installed.  

7.BOARD MEMBERS  

8.Adjourn.  

A motion was made by Todd Gitter and seconded by Owen Gellings to Adjourn the meeting. 

Motion Carried. Unanimously.  

Respectfully submitted,  

Kari Schlefke  

Clerk/Treasurer  

  

 


